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14 November 1964

NRO review(s) completed.

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: NRO ExCom Meeting on 14 October 1964

1. Present were Mr. McCone, Mr. Vance, General Carter,
Dx. Fubini, and Dr. McMillan.

2. The first item discussed was the state of requirement
for the military for U-2 coverage of Stanleyville. Various
alternatives, such as RB-57's, B-47's, DC-6's, and DC-4's,
were to be looked into by McMillan., CIA was to look into the
possibility of getting U-2 coverage clandestinely either from a
ground base or from a carrier. This matter was subsequently
resolved by DOD who arranged for reconnaissance of the
Stanleyville area by a C-97 based in Western Europe.

3., The second item was a discussion of |

the recent CORONA failures. Dr. McMillan stated

that he had ta.lkedl |;bout making necessary changes
at Lockheed to in nagement capabilities, He also stated

he was taking action to buck up the Air Force functions at the
Lockheed plant. He did not go into details about this. He stated

that the main problem with Lockheed was that there was no '""Kelly

Johnson' in the satellite program.
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6. A discussion of the recemp.attempted shaotdown of 2 Naval
aircraft in the vicinity of the Hokkaido Gulf and the possibility that
the shootdown may have been by an 8A-2. This was still under con-
sideration. ‘ '

7. Secretary Vance said he was about to mail a letter to Mr.
McCone on the proposal to send |to the West Coast. It was
agreed that upon receipt of this Iefter, 1 everything seemed buttoned

- up, then McMillan,[ | Greer, and General Carter would meet

on the West Coast upon General Carter's return from his Far East -
trip. :

.8. It developed subsequently that the Vance letter had too many
caveats and areas for misunderstanding that would have to be
negotiated, and accordingly Dr. McMillan and General Carter agreed
that the negotiation should be done here in Washington and not in the
presence of subordinates on the West Coast. It later developed that
General Carte: became sick in Homolulu and would have had to cancel
the meeting anyway. The present status is that General Carter will
confer with Dr. McMillan, indicating the areas that still need clarifica-
tion as regards the Vance-McCone correspondence. .

*

Marshall 8. Carter
lLieutenant General, USA
Deputy Director

*(Dictated but not read)
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General Carter:
Recommend last sentence of paragraph 2 be reworded as follows:

"This matter was subsequently resolved by DOD who arranged
for reconnaissance of the Stanleyville area by a C-97 based

in Western Europe. (DCI on the morning of 15 October directed
that DD/S&T not forward the U-2 information to McMillan
because it was inconceivable that U-2 coverage would be
permitted.)

Recommend that last sentence of paragraph 8 be revised to
read:

""The present status is that Gene;;al"'Carter will confer with
Dr. McMillan, indicating the z?;;r’éas that still need clarification

as regards the Vance-McC?% correspondence, "

s
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14 November 1964

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: NRO EXCom Meeting on 14 October 1964

l. Present were Mt. McCone, Mr, Vance, General Carter,
Dr, Fubini, and Dr, Mcﬁ{illan.

2. The first item disdussed was the state of requirement
for the military for U-2 coverage of Stanleyville, Various
alternatives, such as RB-57%s, B-47's, DC~6's, and DC-4's,
were to be looked into by McMillan, CIA was to look into the
possibility of getting U-2 covehage clandestinely either from a
ground base or from a carrier, {General Carter subsequently
had the matter looked into by OSA and all pertinent information
furnished Dr. McMillan,”)

3. The second item was a discugsion ofl
25X1 I:lthe recent CORONA failur? ys. Dr, McMillan stated
25X1 that he had talked to abo making necessary
changes at Lockheed to increase manag ent capabilities, He
also stated he was taking action to buck up the Air Force functions
at the Lockheed plant, He did not go into \letails about this, He
stated that the main problem with Lockheed was that there was
no "Kelly Johnson'' in the satellite program.
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6. A discussion of the recent attempted shootdown of a
Naval aircraft in the vicinity of the Hokkaido Gulf and the pos-~
sibility that the shootdown may have been by an SA-2, This was
still under consideration.

7. Secretary Vance said he was about to mail a letter to
Mr. McCone on the proposal to send ;lto the West Coast,
It was agreed that upon receipt of this Tetfer, if everything
seemed buttoned up, then McMillan, |:| Greer, and
General Carter would meet on the West Coast upon General
Carter's return from his Far East trip.

8. It developed subsequently that the Vance letter had too
many caveats and areas for misunderstanding that would have to
be negotiated, and accordingly Dr. McMillan and General Carter
agreed that the negotiation should be done here in Washington
and not in the presence of subordinates on the West Coast., It
later developed that General Carter became sick in Honolulu
and would have had to cancel the meeting anyway. Ehe present
status is that General Carter is writing to Dr. McMillan, indi-
cating the areas that still need clarification as regards the
Vance-McCone correspondenceg

9. It was decided that the following Tuesday Vance and
McCone would review the 1965 fiscal year budget plan for NRO.,

Marshall S, Carter
Lieutenant General, USA
Deputy Director
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